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NUTLEY BOARD OF EDUCATION 

SPECIAL MEETING 
MARCH 30, 2020 

 
 
The Nutley Board of Education held a Special Meeting on Monday, March 30, 2020 as a 
Virtual Online Board Meeting. 
 
President Kucinski opened the meeting at 5:00 PM. 
   
 
 
MEETING NOTICE 
 
In compliance with Chapter 231, Public Law 1975 entitled Open Public Meetings Act, 
adequate notice of this special virtual meeting had been provided as specified in the Act.  
Proper notice of this Special Public Meeting was provided in the notice of March 26,2020.  
Said notice mailed to the Nutley Township Clerk, sent to Tap Into Nutley, Nutley Sun, Star 
Ledger and posted on the district website.  
 
This is an official meeting. 
  
 
FLAG SALUTE  
 
President Kucinski led the flag salute.  
 
 
ROLL CALL   
 
 
Present:   
   Mr. Daniel A. Carnicella 

Mrs. Lisa Danchak-Martin 
Mr. Frank A. DeMaio 

   Mr. Salvatore Ferraro 
Mr. Charles W. Kucinski 

   Mrs. Theresa Quirk 
   Mr. Kenneth J. Reilly 
   Mr. Fredrick Scalera 
   Ms. Erica Zarro 
  
 
Also Present:  Dr. Julie Glazer, Superintendent of Schools 
   Mr. Edward J. Appleton, Interim Business Administrator/Board Secretary  
    
 
Discussion: 
 
President Kucinski said that on behalf of the Nutley Board of Education he wishes everyone 
good health and those fighting COVID-19 a speedy recovery.  He complimented Dr. Glazer, 
administrators, teachers, support staff, parents and students for setting this process in 
motion while we continue to function during this pandemic.  He said the Board will continue 
to provide everything possible to maintain a positive momentum moving forward. 
 
Several Board Members thanked Dr. Glazer, teachers, support staff, Nutley Family Service 
Bureau and Parks and Rec. for joining together to help everyone in the community to move 
forward.  
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Dr. Glazer gave an update on the school district and community. She thanked Dr. Shoja for 
implementing Schoology throughout the district and Ian Viemeister for his foresight to plan 
for virtual meetings and his help and guidance to the Business Office Employees working 
remotely. 
 
The Board discussed several options of using the April school break. 
 
 
HEARING OF CITIZENS 
 
Resident Jen Levy who has a kindergartener at Lincoln school said the district is doing a 
fantastic job. She stated that being a teacher herself it has been a challenge teaching her 
daughter and her own students but has given her a better perspective on her daughters 
teaching needs. 
 
  
ADJOURNMENT  
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:36 PM on a motion by 
Trustee Reilly, seconded by Trustee Carnicella, and unanimously approved by voice vote.  
          
     Respectfully submitted, 
 
   

Edward J. Appleton 
Interim Board Secretary 
  


